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11/10/2023  13:07:202023/3376/P OBJ Aurora Scott We live at the Ground and First Floor Maisonette, 21 Glenmore Road, NW3 4BY and we wish to place our 

objection for the retrospective planning permission application for an air source heat pump which has been 

installed in the garden of 25 Glenmore Road NW3 4BY. The pump has been installed without planning 

permission and has been in operation throughout the summer despite a no use order by Camden. When in 

operation it causes a continuous invasive noise nuisance and rumbling and vibration, which can be heard from 

inside rooms which face the garden, including a first floor bedroom, as well as in the garden itself. 

As you are aware, our gardens are cheek by jowl, and only approximately 7m in length, and neighbours on 

either side of number 25 and opposite in Howitt Road have also been affected, as the noise bounces off the 

walls. We are no longer able to sit in our garden while the pump is in operation, as the noise is unrelenting and 

stressful. It also contravenes Camden's green policy of no air-conditioning in residential buildings in a 

conservation area. 

We hope that Camden will see fit not to approve this retrospective application which is having a significant 

negative impact on the lives of multiple households.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Aurora Scott & Mr Basil Scott
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